
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Love & Responsibility Series 

Join us for a free four part lecture series exploring 
the practical, unifying relationship implications of 
John Paul II’s teaching “Love and Responsibility.” 

First talk is October 22nd at 7 p.m. at the UNL 
Newman Center.  Event is geared toward married 
and engaged couples, but anyone is welcome to 

attend. More information on the Family Life Office 
webpage. Questions? 

Call NFP Office – 402-473-0630 

 
Prayer Chain-Sacred Heart maintains an active 
prayer chain.  If you have a prayer request or  
would like to become a part of the prayer chain 
through email or phone, please contact Mikayla 

Hurt at 402-705-3521 or 
altarsocietysacredheart@gmail.com 

 
*Next Altar Society Meeting will be on November 

13, 2019.  Mark your calendars!* 

 

 The Altar Society is looking for a new president.  
Please prayerfully consider taking on this position.  
Contact Mikayla Hurt or call the office if interested.   
 

 The Church Hall may be missing a roaster.  If you 
know of its whereabouts, please contact Mikayla 
Hurt. 
 

 We are in need of a volunteer to take over flower 
arrangements in the church.  Please Contact 
Mikayla Hurt if you would be willing to help out! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 
Friday, October 4th from  

7:30 AM – 3:30 PM at St. Ann’s in 
Doniphan.   ALL ARE WELCOME! 

Please Note: We have openings for the “10:30 – 
11:30 AM” Adoration hour. If you are interested in 
this hour for October 4th or are interested in taking 
it on a regular basis, please contact the office.  
Thank you! 
 
 

CCD News 
Next CCD Class: 

Wednesday, October 2nd 

Next CYO Class: October 27th 
 

 
2-Day UNBOUND Conference:  Participants will 
learn about Unbound through live presentations 
and videos and how it teaches 5 simple “keys” to 
break the chains of emotional, spiritual and mental 
bondage and unlock the doors to freedom. Join us 
at St Leo Church Hall, Palmyra, NE, Friday, October 
18, 6-9pm & Saturday, October 19, 8am-5pm. The 
event is free but registration is required. Please 
register by going to: lincolndiocese.org/unbound 

 
 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 

26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

September 29, 2019 
 

100 W Pine Street 
Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 
Parish Mailing Address: 

P O Box 407, Doniphan NE  68832 
Office:  402-845-2707; Rectory:  402-845-4477 

Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 
e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 
Office Hours Mon. – Thurs. 8:15-11 am 

 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 

CONFESSIONS: 2nd Wed. of Month, Oct. 9th 4:45-5:15 pm 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTE 

Sunday, October 6th  11:00am Pro Populo 
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STEWARDSHIP: (9/22/2019) 
                

Adult                  $271.00     Weekly Budget                 $607.77 

Plate                    $35.00     YTD Budget                    $7,293.24 

Children        $0.00      YTD Actual                     $5,337.93 

Maintenance          $0.00  YTD Surplus/(Shortfall)  ($1,955.31) 

CCD Support        $30.00 
TOTAL:               $336.00 
 

      Thank you for your donations! 
 

 
 

CONSIDER having a Mass celebrated for 
someone you love, living or deceased.   
There is no greater gift!  Envelopes can 

be found on the back table for your request.  The 
customary offering for a Mass in the Diocese of 
Lincoln is $10 however, Fr. Sughroue will gladly 
offer Mass without an offering.  
 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Life Chain 
A peaceful and prayerful gathering to remind the 

community and its leaders that we care about the plight of 
the pre-born children slaughtered daily through abortions. 

“Apathy is the glove through which evil slips its hand” 
(Bodie Thoene) 

Sunday, October 6, between 2:00p.m. and 3:00p.m. 
Doniphan St. Ann’s and Kenesaw Sacred Heart will cover 
the block along Burlington between 15th and 16th streets. 

Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House has 

upcoming weekend retreats of interest to all men and 
women.  Learn more at goodcounselretreat.com or call 

402-786-2705. 

 October 4-6, Fr. Justin Wylie "Deepen your 
appreciation of the Marian Dogmas” & Meditations 
on the Titles accorded to Our Lady 

 October 17 - 20, Fr. Zachary, SOLT "Eucharistic 
Retreat- Mary, Mother of the Eucharist” 

 October 25 - 27, Fr. Christopher Stoley  “Retreat will 
be given in Spanish in its entirety. 

 

MOTHER/DAUGHTER PROGRAM “Fearfully and 

Wonderfully Made” for girls age 9-13 and their mothers will 
be held Saturday, October 26th, 2019 from 9 a.m. to noon 
at John XXIII Diocesan Center.  This program is designed to 
educate girls on growing up and becoming a woman. Pre-
registration is required. Cost is $20 per mother/daughter or 
$30 per family.  To register, 
visit https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/mother-daughter-
program  Questions, please call Jen Davis at 402-261-6375 
or email jmdavis17@gmail.com  

 

Annual Salad Luncheon and Taco Bar 
Monday, October 7, 2019 

11a.m. – 1 p.m. 
St. Michael’s Church, Theisen Hall 

715 Creighton Ave 
$1 Raffle featuring 10 different prizes 

For more information, please see the flyer in the 
Vestibule. 
 

 
Are you seeking healing and hope from experiencing 

a Divorce? Come find comfort, counsel, hope and healing 
consistent with Catholic Church teachings. The Surviving 

Divorce program is a 12 week video series & facilitator led 
program. It begins on September 30, 2019, 7-9pm, at John 

XXIII Diocesan Center, 3700 Sheridan Blvd. A suggested 
donation of $50 covers the cost of the program and 

includes the Surviving Divorce personal guide and all 
materials. Classes are kept small and may be registered for 

by contacting the Family Life Office at 402-473-0620 or 
catholicflo@cdolinc.net 

 

 
Servant Workshop:  Matt Simmons, Director of 
Evangelization & Spiritual Formation, will continue this 3-
part series workshop on October 7th and November 4th, 
2019 at John XXIII Diocesan Center from 6:30-8:30pm.  The 
workshop is intended for anyone involved in apostolic 
work, i.e., St. Vincent de Paul society, Catholic school 
teachers, Marriage Encounter, etc. and is designed to help 
you manifest Jesus more fully as you serve the people of 
God.  The workshop is free and registration is kindly 
requested.  For topic details and to register please 
visit  https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/03-oe-servant-
workshop-fall-2019 

 
 

Ministry Assignments 

Sunday,  September 29nd  
Reader Bonnie Engelhardt 

Servers Bodie Belz/Will Belz 
Offertory Jody Uden & Family 

 

Sunday, October 6th  
Reader Jill Kimle 
Servers Liam Parker/Kylan Parker 

Offertory Paul & Karen Weiler and Family 

 

http://goodcounselretreat.com/
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/mother-daughter-program
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/mother-daughter-program
mailto:jmdavis17@gmail.com
mailto:catholicflo@cdolinc.net
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/03-oe-servant-workshop-fall-2019
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/03-oe-servant-workshop-fall-2019

